December 18, 1969

Mr. Ben Marden
60 west 57th Street
New York, N. Y. 10019

Dear Ben:

Enclosed you will find an official receipt for
$15,000 and I want to thank you for your wonderful
donation. It came just in time and helped us
considerably.

Besides that, X want to add a few lines to say
that it is a credit to me to have a real friend
like you that X can be proud of.

With best regardsand wishing you a prosperous and
happy New Year for 1970,

Sincerely yours,

Haik Kavookjian
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